Leo Baeck Education Center, Haifa, Israel & 

Lessing Gymnasium, Mannheim, Germany 

Student Exchange Program – joint project

For the last 3 years, Lessing Gymnasium, Mannheim, Germany, and Leo Baeck Education Center, Haifa, Israel, have been organizing student exchange programs between the two schools.

 The students learn about each others’ common interests, cultures and history, in both a formal and informal manner. 

When Israeli and German youth meet in a meaningful framework, the topic of the Holocaust cannot,  and should not be avoided. 

While visiting Germany, the 2 groups visit the site of a concentration camp, along with historical Jewish sites (such as the synagogue in Worms)
 In Israel, they tour Yad V’Shem together, and despite the pain and difficulties that this visit stirs, they hold meaningful discussions which help them strengthen their relationship.

During the visit to Israel this April of the Mannheim delegation,  we added another phase to this mutual learning.
 In the framework of a “Tikkun Olam” project (“ Righting the World”) where the two groups engage in a community service project, the two groups visited a Retirement  Home in Haifa.

There the two groups  met with Mrs. Eliza / Else Baer, a woman born in Mannheim who immigrated alone to Israel in 1937.

Together the students listened to Mrs. Baer’s story of the rise of the Nazi regime, how it affected the lives of her family, and of how she left her family to seek safety in Israel.

The Mannheim students had prepared in advance  for this visit by surprising Mrs. Behr with photographs of her former neighborhood, synagogue, etc. and also presented her with a book on Mannheim ‘then and now’. 

Attached is a summary of Mrs. Baer’s story and some photographs both presented to her, and taken during the meeting. 

This was especially meaningful to Mrs. Baer as when she escaped to Mandatory Palestine she left behind almost all her photographs and childhood mementos.  ( we have attached a scan of her school swim team diploma)
Both the Israeli and German students felt that this meeting was essential, meaningful and thought provoking, and also appreciated the fact that they were experiencing it together, as equals.

